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Dear Colts Family, 
 
I would like to thank everyone who 

came out to support us during the 
dedication of the new Evan E. Worthing 
High School.  Our campus was filled to 
capacity with alumni, community leaders, 
and local elected officials.  There was a 
performance by alumni Kathy Taylor, 
speeches commemorating the moment, 
student reflections and most importantly 
the ribbon cutting. The completion of our 
school allows our students unlimited 
exposuer to possibilities they once thought 
were unattainable.  We look forward to 
hosting a fitness program, community 
health fair, and so much more in our new 
facilities.  

I would like to invite parents and 
guardians to Parent University.  HISD has 
been hosting Parent University throughout 
the district and we are the host school on 
Thursday, February 21st.  There will be 
dinner served beginning at 5:30 P.M., a 
resource fair of community vendors, and 
informative sessions for parents covering a 
variety of topics.  There will also be free 
childcare.  Come out and join us to learn 
how you can help your student excel in the 
classroom.   

Lastly, I want to congratulate Mrs. 
Jolivet-Gronski and the Worthing Colts on 
Fire Robitcs Team for hosting the First 
Annual FIRST Lego League (FLL) and FIRST 
Lego League Jr (FLLJ) Robotics Competition 
on our campus.  There was participation 
from over 300 elementary and middle 
school students.  We look forward to the 
continued success of this program.  

As you have heard me say so many times, 
“you miss a day, you miss a lot.” Continue 
to review upcoming events on our various 
social media platforms as well as the 
newsletter.  I’m sure to see you all at many 

of our upcoming events.  
  

For more information, follow us on twitter 
at:  

Worthing High School 
@WorthingColts1 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

          Khalilah Campbell-Rhone, Principal 
On behalf of the faculty and staff, I 
would like to welcome you to the 
website for Worthing High School. 
Worthing has a history of academic 
accomplishments coupled with a unique 
campus atmosphere, in a community 
surrounded by Sunny Side pride. 
We, the faculty and staff of Worthing, 
commit to advance our students 
academically, intellectually, and socially 
to prepare them for leadership in an 
ever-changing global society.  We 
encourage our students to take full 
advantage of every opportunity to look 
at the world through informed eyes and 
broaden their horizons, by actively 
embracing our school culture. 

PUSHING PAST ORDINARY… MOVING TOWARDS EXTRAORDINARY!!! 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Principal’s Corner 

https://twitter.com/worthingcolts1?lang=en
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College Readiness 
Worthing’s College Center is 
committed to providing higher 
education access to 9th–12th grade 
students and works closely with 
campuses and district departments 
to create and maintain a college- 
bound culture throughout the 
school year. Starting the 1st 
Semester, students and parents are 
highly encouraged to take charge of 
their learning, connect with others 
about post-secondary education, 
and dive into preparing for college 
early. The College Center’s staff aim 
is to help more students graduate 
from high school with the skills they 
need to enroll, succeed, and 
complete college. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The Mayor’s Office of Cultural Affairs in a partnership with Houston Arts 
Partners is accepting applications for the Mayor’s Art Scholarship.  The 
deadline to apply is Monday, March 25, 2019 at 5PM.  Seniors and juniors 
interested in applying can log onto www.hapconference.org/scholarship for 
more information.  
 
The Marvy Finger Family Foundation offers scholarships for low-
socioeconomic students enrolled in a two-year workforce degree/certificate 
program in the Houston area.  The deadline is Friday, February 22.  
Applications are available at www.hisdcareerreadiness.org/scholarships or 
contact Cruz Casiano at 713-867-7044 or email 
scholarship@fingercompanies.com.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COLLEGE READINESS DEPARTMENT 

JEREL SHOWERS, COLLEGE ACCESS COORDINATOR 
Jerel.Showers@houstonisd.org 
Office: 713.733.3433 

ASHLEY TURNAGE, 12th Grade College and 
Career Readiness Advisor 

ARMAND FUENTES, 9th – 11th Grade College 
and Career Readiness Advisor  
 

 

http://www.hapconference.org/scholarship
http://www.hisdcareerreadiness.org/scholarships
mailto:scholarship@fingercompanies.com
mailto:Jerel.Showers@houstonisd.org


3  

 



4  
We are excited to have Discover U back on campus. Discover U FLO advisors are on campus in the college access room weekly to assist 
students in applying for Fantastic Learning Opportunities (FLO) out-of-school (i.e. during the summer) programs. Students can choose a FLO 
based on their interest and abilities.  Some FLOs are free and others may require tuition and/or travel fees that range from $50 to $3000.   
Scholarships to participate in FLOs are available based on student needs.  See the attached flyer or log onto www.discoverus.org for more 
information.  
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Parental Engagement 
 

The Parent Center at Worthing High School is open to the 
parents/guardians of our students as well as Sunnyside 
community members.  The Center is open during regular 
school hours.  Some of the services offered include a 
computer lab, internet access, online classroom, 
translation services, and a community meeting room.  If 
you have questions regarding the use of the Parent 
Center, please contact Mrs. Cobb at 713-733-3433. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Teacher 
Association 
Parent Message 
The Evan E. Worthing High School Parent Teacher 
Associatin (PTA) is in need of officers for the school 
year.  There are so many benefits to becoming a 
member of the PTA.  Parents, teachers, and members 
of the Sunnyside community are welcome to join.  As a 
member of the PTA, members can connect with other 
parents, caregivers, and community members to 
advocate on behalf of the school.  Last year, there were 
many challenges facing our students.  The success of 
being removed from improvement required status and 
continued operation of our campus was a priority to our 
PTA.  The members worked diligently with faculty and 
staff to ensure Worthing High School would remain the 
“Pride of Sunnyside.” Take some time to attend the 
next meeting on Thursday, February 14, 2019 at 6PM.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calling All Watch D.O.G.S. (Dads of Great Students) 
The effects of fatherlessness can be felt in homes, 
schools, hospitals, and prisons.  We want to have a 
positive impact in the lives of all our students.  We are 
calling on the mighty men of Evan E. Worthing High 
School to touch every student.  If you are a dad, uncle, 
brother, cousin, or concerned member of the 
community we need you on our campus. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS/COMMUNITY PARTNERS 
 

We have all heard the adage, “It takes a village to raise a 
child.” We would like to thank all our volunteers and 
community partners who were called upon for various 
reasons to ensure the 2017-2018 school year was a success.  
Volunteerism over the past year has significantly increased.  
To ensure we exceed our goals for the upcoming academic 
year renew your VIPS status by going to 
www.houstonisd.org/VIPS.  Contact Mrs. Cobb or Mrs. 
Jimenez if you have any questions or concerns.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Parent meetings are held monthly and announced via social 
media, call outs, and flyers. 
TRIVIA COBB, PARENT LIAISON Office: 713-733-3433 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 

http://www.houstonisd.org/VIPS
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Campus News 
Spanish Club 
The Spanish Club created a mural in honor of Black History 
Month.  The mural can be found outside room 123. 

 
English/Language Arts Department 
English Retest is offering tutorials Monday thru Thursday 
after school and Saturdays 9:00 am until noon. 
 

Senior Dues 
Senior dues have been established to offset the cost of 
senior year fees.  The fees are available as bundles and 
include 4 different packages.  The packages are $550, 
$435, $350, $175, and $100.  Payment can be made by 
cash, credit/debit, or money order.  If you are interested in 
viewing the content of each package or have questions, 
please contact our Senior Sponsors Ms. Charles or Mrs. 
Stewart at 713-733-3433. 
 

Red Cross Club 
The Red Cross Club will host a blood drive on Tuesday 
February 12th from 9 a.m. – 3 p.m.  See Majorie Vaval to 
sign up or if you have questions.  
 

Women in Industry 
Sponsors: Nina Jolivet-Gronski and Christi Stewart 
Seven Worthing High Ladies attended the Women in 
Industry Conference on Wednesday January 30th at 
Moody Gardens in Galveston, TX. Students were greeted 
with an elegant and lavishing breakfast.  
The young ladies attended workshops and breakout 
sessions where they learned about high-paying careers in 
the petrochemical industry! They listened to motivational 
speakers, success stories, career strategies, and how to 
network.  
The ladies visited many vendors with information about 
petrochemical and industrial trade career fields.  
 

Vendors shared information with our young ladies about 
industry careers and what it takes to obtain a position in 
that field.  
The ladies enjoyed a powerhouse table cloth and line lunch 
while listening to a panel of HR representatives about how 
to get hired, as well as obtain college information 
regarding classes, financial aid, degrees, and certificates. 
Our young ladies enjoyed the opportunity visiting with the 
many industry representatives who were able to share and 
showcase careers and opportunities in their field. 

 

Business Professionals of America 
Sponsor: Nina Jolivet-Gronski 
BPA members 
attended the 
Regional 
Leadership 
Conference 
Competition 
January 19, 
2019 at 
Kempner High 
School in 
Sugarland, 
Texas and competed against many high schools 
throughout the district. They placed in the following 
events:  
Advanced Word Processing 3rd –  Evelyn Barron  
Presentation Management Team 2nd – David Carter, 
Darius Hines, Hazel Gerry 
Presentation Management Individual 5th –  Hazel Gerry 
Global Marketing Team 1st – Success Diginee, Dashia 
Green, Juilan Kelly 
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Small Business Management Team 5th – Jaylon Marion, 
Cynthia Garza, Joshua Washington 
Extemporaneous Speech 3rd – Khameron Latson 
Intermediate Word Processing 5th – Jared Merchant 
PC and Troubleshooting 4th – John Serrato 

Entrepreneurship 1st – 
Jaylon Marion (perfect 
score on his 
presentation) 
The members and teams 
will be advancing to 
Business Professionals of 
America’s State 
Leadership Conference 
Competition in Dallas, TX 
on March 6, 2019.  

 

 
Worthing High School’s First Annual FIRST Lego 
League (FLL) and FIRST Lego League Jr (FLLJ) 
Robotics Competition (January 26, 2019) was 
hosted by Worthing Colts on Fire Robotics Team 
Over 300 elementary and middle school students parted 
the front door of Worthing High School’s new building 

Saturday morning on January 26, 2019 to compete in 
WHS’s First Lego competition. The first half of the day was 
spent judging the elementary teams’ fantastic and 
interactive Lego projects with interviews with the team 
members.  
The second half of the day was the EV3 obstacle course 
competitions.  
Our robotics team: Evelyn Barron-Captain, Success 
Diginee, Roman Mendez, and Lizbeth Roman were 
dedicated hosts along with their sponsor, Nina Jolivet-
Gronski and many other students whom they recruited to 
assist with this event. A special Thank you to First Tech 
Challenge for partnering with us! 
Worthing High School received news media coverage 
from Channel 2, Channel 26, Channel 39, and The 
Houston Chronicle! We are looking forward to hosting our 
2nd Annual FLL and FLLJ Robotics Competition in January 
2020! 
 

Evan E. Worthing Colts on Fire Robotics Team 
2018-2019 
Sponsor Nina Jolivet-Gronski 
Colts on Fire is the school’s first robotics team at Evan E. 
Worthing High School. Evelyn Barron, Captain; Success 
Diginee, robot driver; Roman Mendez, robot driver: 
Lizbeth Roman, Programmer, Nina Jolivet-Gronski, coach 
and sponsor. The team spent several months building the 
“Tetrix” made of steel bars, nuts, bolts, wheels, and gears 
just to name a few. After “Colt the Destructor” was built 
the students used a hub, cables, sensors, and cell phones 
to bring it to life. Many days and weeks were spent 
programming the robot to maneuver and perform specific 
obstacles. On December 1, 2019 the team came in 5th 
place! On December 15, 2019 another 5th place! Great 
beginning for the team’s first time.  
The February 2, 2019 competition eliminated our 
advancement. Nevertheless, the team is ready to win big 
in 2019-2020! 
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Colts Connection 
Ms. Truesdale, Math 
Hello, my name is Portia 
Truesdale, and I am presently 
a first-year math teaching at 
Evan E. Worthing High School.  
I teach Algebra 2, which a 
required subject for high school 
graduation, and a prerequisite 

for college exam preparation.  I hope to encourage more 
African American students to pursue the collegiate level 
of mathematics and related fields. 

 
Mr. Marshall, Biology 
I was born in Memphis TN, raised in 
Dallas TX. While I was in Montessori I 
played in the orchestra and was part 
of the chess club. I later became a 
track and football athlete in which I 
received scholarships to Texas 
Southern University for hurdles, 
academics and the cello. After 
completing my B.S in Biology (pre-
pharm) Chemistry. I went further 
ahead to complete my Masters in 
Environmental Toxicology. On 
campus here at Worthing I teach 
Biology and work with re-testers for 
the biology STAAR exam. I am the 
head track coach for the girls JV and 

Varsity teams, and hope to be teaching a duel credit 
science course to Worthing elite sooner than later. I like 
watching the history channel, political and historical news 
along with anime. At home I am a big kid, that just like to 
hang with my 2 dogs Dutchess and KoJo.  

 

Mrs. Legington, SPED – Life 
Skills  

My name is Mrs. Legington and I 
am excited to be a part of 
Worthing Team since 2012.  We 
have such an amazing Principal 
and staff. I am an SLL, Special 
Education Teacher, who truly 
enjoy working with students to 
meet their educational needs.   

I was born and raised in Missouri 
City, Texas where I attended 
Willowridge High School. After 
graduation from high school, I 
pursued my career in Law 
received my Master Degree at 
the University of Houston.  

 

I attended Thurgood Marshall for a year and later decided 
to make a career change in Real Estate.  

As a Mortgage Broker, I became one of the top producers 
in Mortgages. When the Real Estate market crashed, I 
decided to start a new career in teaching. Teaching have 
been so rewarding. 

I am a mother of one son who is currently a senior. He is 
graduating top 10% of his class.  My son has been 
excepted to Baylor, University of Texas, Vanderbilt and the 
University of Houston. He was offered several academic 
scholarships. He currently interns at Methodist Hospital in 
the Research and ER Department since he was 15 years 
old. He has been excepted in Pre-Med as he pursues his 
career as a Medical Doctor. (MD). I am extremely proud of 
him and will continue to support him through Medical 
School.  

I am happily married to a wonderful supporting husband. 
March 25, 2019 marks our 1-year Anniversary. We share so 
many beautiful memories from our wedding in 2018.  

My goal this 2018-2019 at Worthing High School is to 
ensure that my students acquire skills that are vital to 
achieve in order to empower them to become confident, 
productive members of their community, high-level 
thinkers, and provide a career pathway. 

 
Mr. Walton, History 

I am Charles Walton and I am the 
United States history teacher at 
Worthing High School. I graduated 
from the University of Tennessee with 
a Bachelor’s in History and a Master’s in 
Sociology. I moved to Houston in 2017 
and in my free time, I enjoy reading, 
watching movies, and playing 
basketball.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 



  

Future Colts 
 
It is our mission to build a strong 
relationship with the school aged 
children in Sunnyside who attend the 
Worthing Feeder Pattern Schools.  We 
will meet the emotional, social, and 
academic needs of these Future Colts 
through strong partnerships with 
parents and community members.   

 

Almeda 
 

 
 

 
 

Woodson K-8

Attucks 

 
 
 

 
 

Bastian 

 

 
 
 

Law 

 

Reynolds 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Young 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



  

 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 

REMINDERS 
FEBRUARY CALENDAR 
14th – Parent Meeting 
15th – Early dismissal 
21st – Parent University  
Until April 10th – Tax Preparation Workshop 
 

New email address?  Have you moved recently or 
changed phone numbers?  Stop by the attendance 
office to ensure your contact information is accurate. 
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